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From The Principal  

 

Dear Parents/Carers, 
 

Choir and Concert Band Performances 
Congratulations to our amazing 83 strong school choir and 

40 strong concert band for their performances at the 
Crown Theatre last Monday and Wednesday evenings.  We 
were so proud of our students and express our 

appreciation of the work by Music teacher Mrs Robeson, 
and the wonderful behaviour of our performers.  

Photos from the performances can be found at  

www.studiogalea.com.au/client-area/event/wagsms-2021-
concert-series 

password: wagsms2021  

The choir performed on Monday 9 August and the concert band on Wednesday 11 August. 
 

Book Week: Old Worlds New Worlds Other Worlds 

Dress up as Your Favourite Book Character Friday 27 August 
It’s Book Week from 23 – 27 August, and we are holding a Dress up as 
your Favourite book character next Friday 27 August.  More details to 
follow.  Because times are so uncertain we did not hold a book fair this 

year.   
 

Please Drive Safely Around the School 
Please be vigilant and safe when driving around the school.  Children can be 
impulsive and not always road alert when coming to and from school.  Please tell 

your children to use the cross walk which is manned by traffic wardens. It is 
important we all take responsibility for children’s safety. 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Telephone:  08 6296 8240 

Email:  
Malvernsprings.ps@education.wa.edu.au 

Website: Malvernspringsps.wa.edu.au  

 

Dates to  

Remember 

Tuesday 24 August 

School Photos 

Wednesday 25 August 

School Photos 

Choir Excursion - Massed 

Choir Festival Rehearsal 

Thursday 26 August 

WA Opera Incursion—

Hansel & Gretel 

Year 3—6 

Friday 27 August 

Book Week Dress Up 

P&C Father’s Day Stall 

Wednesday 1 September 

Year 1/2 Assembly 

T14 and T15 

Thursday 23 September 

Faction Athletics Carnival 

Malvern Springs Primary School 

Independent Public School 

Principal: Jenny Kuhn 
Deputy Principals: Penny Reynolds, Luke Birnie,  

Lisa Salleo,  

Manager Corporate Services:  Cheryl Toland  
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Cashless School 
From the beginning of Term 2 2021 Malvern Springs Primary School 

became a cashless school. This  means excursions, incursions, and 
camps and other student activity requiring payment will be on-line 
through direct deposit or Qkr, or at the Front Office via 
credit/EFTPOS. Please refer to the image below for instruction on 

connecting to Qkr.  

https://qkr-mss.qkrschool.com/qkr_mss/app/storeFront 

The school bank details are below; 

Account Name—Malvern Springs Primary School 

BSB—066 040 

Account Number—1990 3602 

Information will be sent home as events occur. 
 

Kind Regards 

Cheryl Toland 

Manager Corporate Services 

                                                 

MERIT CERTIFICATES. . .  

The following students have received Merit Certificates 

Srisanthosh S 

 

Makayla B 

Gracie H 

Lincoln S 

Braxton C 

Tyler U 

Olivia H 

Lilah P 

Swastik K 

Jacob B 

Cove S 

Ava R 

Jasmyn L 

Jayden D 

Mackenzie J 

Aceline S 

Alexander K 

Imogen H 

Christine L 

Charlie N 

Ruby Y 

Felix M 

Chase A 

Lorenzo D 

Lucas B 

Kane S 

Hailee S 

Bodhi G 

Holly C 

Jordy L 

Aaaliah N 

Aysha B 

Lucy G 

Riley O 

Hayze G 

Daisy H 

Talerah Lee L 

Sophie M 

Mia P 

Mikaela D 

Kumayl H 

Ronan J 

Daantei H 

Andrew S 

Daniella C 

Michelle L 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL (cont.). . .  

Music Incursion: WA Opera  
We are hosting a visit from WA Opera who will be here next Thursday 26 August for a 

performance of Hansel and Gretel.  This is for students from Years 3 to Year 6.  

 
 

Kind Regards, 
Dr Jenny Kuhn 

Principal 

CORPORATE CORNER. . .  

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fqkr-mss.qkrschool.com%2Fqkr_mss%2Fapp%2FstoreFront&data=04%7C01%7CRebecca.Webb%40education.wa.edu.au%7Cb8d8d2df7ee249aec7c108d911154df7%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%7C0%7C637559605458
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MUSIC ROOM MUSINGS. . .  

Wow! What a busy time we have had in the Music Department this term already!  
 

Week 1, we had our NAIDOC Assembly and all of the children were able to play their tapping sticks and 
take them home. We danced to Sesere Eeye, a Torres Strait Islander folk song, and the choir sang 
Gundala We Dance by the Yabu Band as well as We Are One in Noongar.  

What a wonderful time we had, thank you to the choir and Bulla Kanan.  
 

Weeks 2 & 3 had us rehearsing furiously for the Crown Theatre performances. Both the choir and the 
school band were performing! Students and staff were up early and finishing late to get the job done. 

How wonderful to have so many talented students at Malvern Springs willing to showcase their skills 

and talents to the other schools and audience for the West Australian Government Schools Music      
Festival. I know parents and staff are very proud of our students.  
 

Week 4 started off with our choir students boarding two buses for the Crown. Yes, it took two buses as 
there were 80 of us! Thank you to the staff members who were willing to give up their time and energy 

to come along and supervise. Some staff members came both days, for the choir and band                    
performances. Back at school, staff members had to teach in other classes, it was truly a combined   
Malvern Springs effort. We are so fortunate to have such wonderful, supportive staff members.  

The feedback from parents and members of the public was that Malvern Springs’ performance was    
excellent. We were professional, in sync, rehearsed and entertaining. That was such good news. I am 
amazed at how strong and resilient our students are as it was a very big week and yet they were    

cheerful and bright here at school. Thank you to the parents for your support and encouragement.  
 

On the weekend of August 14th,  two choir students were successful in their        
auditions for the Massed Choir Festival compere and soloist. Well done to Ella W 
and Addison S for their hard work and success.  
 

Week 5 has had new choir excursion packs go home to prepare for our next       

excursion in Week 6.  
 

Week 6, the choir will rehearse with the other schools for the Massed Choir       

Festival performance they will have at the end of the Term.  
 

It has been a big term full of music and performances with more to come so keep watching this space.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Mrs. Robeson  
Specialist Teacher—Music 
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RUNNING CLUB UPDATE 
 

As of last Friday (13 August 2021), our running 
club legends had run, jogged and walked a 
grand total of 2412km. We are currently at a 
town called Wilmington in South Australia!  

A reminder that running club is on every Friday morning from 8am and everyone is 
welcome. See you there.

Mr Sullivan 
Specialist Teacher—Physical Education 

SUPER SPORT. . .  

MUSIC ROOM MUSINGS (cont.). . .  

HANSEL and GRETEL ARE COMING TO MALVERN SPRINGS!!!  
 

On Thursday 26th of August, and just in time for Book Week, Malvern Springs will host the West         
Australian Opera who will present a play on the well known fairy tale, Hansel and Gretel.  
 

The @actbelongcommit HANSEL & GRETEL (AN ADVENTURE) incursion will see our students embark on 
an exciting, interactive musical journey. 
 

@westaustralianopera artists will ignite imaginations with this fresh take on the classic fairytale,        
featuring the works of Rossini, Bizet and more! 
 

The incursion will be fully paid for by Malvern Springs Primary School and it comes at no cost to parents. 
This incursion will be for the Years 3-6 and will be held during school time in the Undercover Area.  
 

You’ve got to watch out for those houses covered in lollies . 

The Crown Concert Photos are up! 

Last week the school choir and school band performed on the Crown Theatre stage.  

If you would like to view and purchase the photos of either performance please go to this link 

www.studiogalea.com.au/client-area/event/wagsms-2021-concert-series 

password: wagsms2021 

Studio Galea is a professional photography group who photographed and videoed the WAGSMS Schools 

Make Music Concerts.  

To find the Malvern Springs concerts go to: 

Monday 9th of August for the Choir performance  

Wednesday 11th of August for the Band performance  

The photos are wonderful. Have a look and relive the marvelous event. 

https://www.instagram.com/actbelongcommit/
https://www.instagram.com/westaustralianopera/
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.studiogalea.com.au%2Fclient-area%2Fevent%2Fwagsms-2021-concert-series%2F&data=04%7C01%7CAlison.robeson%40education.wa.edu.au%7C5182c17bc71749b5d0e208d962cc5afd%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb43


 

connect                                                                       engage                                                                       flourish 

IN THE CLASSROOM. . .  
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MALVERN SPRINGS CUPPA CONNECTION. . .  
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P&C NEWS. . .  

Fathers Day Stall 27th of August and 31st 

for alternate kindy classes!  

PP– Year 6 will be taken to the stall by their    
teachers during the day  

Kindy kids will need to come with a parent from 

8am outside T1 (Kindy) 

Please see the P&C Facebook for updates and link 

to our raffle which will go live early next week  

https://www.facebook.com/
MSPSPandCAssociationInc/ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Tickets now on sale!! 

Get a table of 8 together and get ready to release your inner bogan. 

https://events.humanitix.com/msps-p-and-c-presents-bogan-bingo 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.facebook.com%2FMSPSPandCAssociationInc%2F&data=04%7C01%7Ckristi.barry%40education.wa.edu.au%7Cd0e3112e2da54b97134808d961eda6ff%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%7C0%7C63764849561918517
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.facebook.com%2FMSPSPandCAssociationInc%2F&data=04%7C01%7Ckristi.barry%40education.wa.edu.au%7Cd0e3112e2da54b97134808d961eda6ff%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%7C0%7C63764849561918517
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fevents.humanitix.com%2Fmsps-p-and-c-presents-bogan-bingo&data=04%7C01%7Ckristi.barry%40education.wa.edu.au%7Cd0e3112e2da54b97134808d961eda6ff%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%7C0%7C637648
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Perth Rescue Angels Inc is a 

Western Australian based 

not-for-profit animal rescue 

charity that strives to change the lives of homeless, 

neglected, surrendered and abused animals 

through foster care and adoption.   

OSH Club has chosen to support 

this charity for our community 

project. We would love your 

help! If you can HELP, we have a 

donation basket in the OSH room. 

Please feel free to add items.   

We are dropping this off to them in week 7. 

Yours in education and care, 

Nichole Datzberger 
OSHClub Malvern Springs Coordinator  

Donations needed! 
 

This is a call out from 
Early Childhood. 

 

If any families have any 
OLD toy cars at home 
that they would like to 

donate to Early       
Childhood we would     

really appreciate your 
donation. 

 

Could you please drop 
them off at T1. 

 

Thank you so much! 

DONATION DRIVE. . .  LIBRARY LOWDOWN. . .  

Library News 

Please make sure that 
every child has their 
own library bag to 

bring to our library.  

  
No bag  

no borrowing 

COMMUNITY NOTICES… 


